
Term 2   Week 9    2023



Relieving Principals report 




There are only two weeks left of term two, where has the time gone? Over the next two weeks we will have
reports going home, hockey, Backtrack, an assembly and the completion of the units of work that the
students have been working on this term. All students have been working hard this term and I would like to
congratulate them and thank the parents and carers for supporting their children in their educational
journey. BLPS is a great example of how families and staff can work together to ensure all students continue
in their learning. 

As I am sure some of you are aware the NSW Department of Education along with NSW Education Standards
Authority are currently implementing a curriculum reform. This is the first comprehensive reform completed
in NSW in the last 30 years. The NSW Curriculum Reform aims to strengthen and streamline what is taught in
schools. The curriculum reform is an opportunity to engage and reenergise what we teach and how we teach
it. It focuses on making clear what is essential in the curriculum to give more time for deep learning, establish
stronger foundations in English and mathematics, and provide stronger links between HSC subjects and
career pathways. 

BLPS is implementing the new K-2 syllabus this year and in 2024 the implementation of the 3-6 new syllabus.
To assist in the transition to the new syllabus for staff and students the NSW DoE has created Curriculum
team that have created comprehensive units of work and resources to be implemented along with the new
syllabus. Miss Barnes has been working hard with the K-2 students and Ms Walsh on the new English and
mathematics curriculum. The implementation of the new syllabi means that the student expectation and
layout of the reports might be slightly different to previous reports that you will be getting after the assembly
on Tuesday 27th June 2023. If you have any questions about the reports or curriculum reform, please do not
hesitate to contact the school and I will happily answer your questions. 

Professional learning is one thing I think is very important to all teachers and leaders in educations. This week
I will be attending two days of professional learning in Armidale. Wednesday will be with all the Snow Gums
Learning Alliance principals for a learning and planning day and on Thursday I will be completing a LEED
Readiness for Success Day. On the 16 July and 17 July all the staff at BLPS will be attending the small schools
conference in Tamworth. This conference has a variety of workshops that caters for all the roles of staff at
BLPS and we are all excited to be participating. These two days cover our term three Staff Development Day
on the 17 July and one of the end of the year Staff Development Days. 

Last week Ms Jenna Walsh our Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction accepted an offer to be the
relieving principal at Kelly’s Plains Public School. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Jenna for all
her work at BLPS over the years. Her guidance and professional expertise in literacy and numeracy has been a
great support for our students, especially during this time of implementation of the new syllabi. Staff and
students wish Ms Walsh the best of luck for the next term and will miss her friendly face and words of wisdom. 

In week 10 we will hold an assembly in the hall where the students will perform a musical item and celebrate
all their achievements this term. I wish to invite all parents, carers, grandparents and any other significant
people in your child’s life to attend. The school will provide a light afternoon tea after the assembly and all
students will be given their reports. The staff of BLPS are looking forward to seeing you there. 

Elizabeth Opie 
Relieving Principal





by Jack

by Ibbi







This year for NAIDOC Glen Innes Local Aboriginal Land Council is hosting a
Elders Ball and everyone is invited



Volunteers much appreciated and any person that dose will receive a free

ticket for the ball 
please contact the office on 67321150 if you are interested in volunteering or

any other question
Regards 
Teniah






REMINDER





DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

June
Friday 23rd - Hockey, Band and Backtrack 
Tuesday 27th June - Reports sent home
Tuesday 27th June - Assembly 2pm 
Friday 30th - Hockey and Band 
Friday 30th Last day of Term 
 July
Monday 17th - Staff return 
Tuesday 18th - Children return 
Friday 21st - Hockey and Band
Friday 28th - Hockey and Band
Monday 31st - Great Aussie Bush Camp years 3-6

Great Aussie Bush camp
Permission notes and

money are due for years 3-6





School assembly Tuesday
27th June 2pm






Please check around your
house for Library books and

return to school.



Thank you 

Thank You to
Kirks IGA Guyra
for providing us

with fruit for
crunch and sip











